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had 32 active-paying members and now we are at 91 students. We have a lot of people who are 
interested in this and the conference is expensive. The conference requires $200 for transportation and 
$100 for food. We are looking at $845 per student and we already have 8 students that paid their fee 
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B. INFORMATION ITEM - Census 2020 Campus Engagement 
The Alameda Complete Count Committee will present information on the Census 2020 and 
how CSUEB students can get involved.  
D. Maxion states that she will be the representation of the Alameda Complete Count 
Committee. This is information in regards to the Census and how important it is, in a more in-
depth way. In order to have the Census filled out, you would have to include everyone in your 
household. It comes with one questionnaire packet per household. For example, if you live with 
roommates, everyone in the household gets counted.  
B. Kuehnis asks if that means that only one person fills it out. D. Maxion states that she 
suggests everyone fills it out because they ask specific questions to your race. We are started 
from March 12 to April 30 and it will be open electronically for people to use. The official date 
of promotion is April 1. They will send a letter from the U.S Census Bureau and with that, it 
will be a reminder because it is the most crucial and most funded federal operations. If you do 
not fill it out by that date, 
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who may be undocumented and do not want to disclose their information. D. Maxion states 
that the Census has been showing up at the Know Your Rights workshops and they have been 
partnering up with well-known Immigration Non-profits in their own community to have 
someone trustworthy. There are no questions asking what your citizenship status is. The ways 
to implement this on campus would be to include Census education into the Know Your Rights 
series.  

25:15 
 

C. ACTION ITEM- Elections Code 
The Board of Directors will take action on adopting the revised Elections Code.  
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is not right and people should not have to wait three weeks to get a counseling appointment. 
People should not be turned away if their situation does not seem as important as anyone else’s 
situation. Students have been reporting this happening. One of my ideas was to have a training 
program for RAs, graduate students or in general, to develop an area in housing. There is a 
room in Lassen that can be converted into a peer counseling space. There will be no official 
certification, but we will see if there is a training that the Health Center can do that way students 
in Housing don’t have to walk all the way across campus. I am going to continue to postpone 
the action item until it is done, but I plan on planning and brainstorming over winter break. M. 
Almeida states that they do have a counselor, Chetina Hunter, in Sequoia currently. On the first 
floor of that building, there are two rooms that have been converted into offices. L. Vu asks 
what their hours are. I remember when I was talking to the main counselor at that moment, she 
mentioned that with the lack of counselors, we have cut the hours.  
M. Almeida states that there used to be a Tuesday and Thursday hours. Chetina Hunter is one 
of the counselors that has been in Housing for three years. Y. Ortega-Huerta says that as an 
RA for three years, she does not feel equipped to talk to students about what is going on, 
specifically because I am not a trained professional. If you gave me a training as an RA, I do 
not feel comfortable taking that on because it would be a lot of pressure. L. Vu says that she 
spoke to Ashley Depappa, Senator for Residence Life, she talked about the training they had. I 
want better training on it in terms of resources. The peer counseling program is not mandatory 
to do it, but it will be great if they are a part of the program. We were thinking about having 
graduate students who may be officially licensed and they can be there for more extensive hours 
of the day. As a part of the resolution, I do want to have a better training for RAs because a lot 
of them are not aware of the crisis hotline. Y. Ortega-Huerta mentions that during RA training, 
we are given information about the crisis hotline. B. Kuehnis asks if this resolution is targeted 
towards the mental health of students or general peer counseling. L. Vu states that at a student 
at SF state mentioned they had a program like this on their campus. I will look into that one to 
see what works and get back to you. M. Almeida says that the peer-to-peer is a great 
opportunity. One of the things the counseling program is struggling with is salaries. When they 
try to offer positions, it is system wide and can not match outside agencies. It is not about the 
number of staffing, it is about being able to recruit somebody. L. Vu states that a lot of 
counselors that we had before that were unlicensed, but once they were licensed, they left to 
another agency.  
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VIII. 
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